



Dr R. Chatterjee, PhD. Deputy Head Pastoral

Email: ranjit.chatterjee@ellesmere.com

18th October 2021

Dear Parent,

The implementation of extra measures introduced to reduce the spread of Covid-19 around the school may have helped to keep numbers low. However, they are still persisting. Although the half term break will prevent any infection occurring in school, there will inevitably be a lot of mixing outside of school and this could have an impact on our return. Please could pupils in years 7 to 13 complete their LFD tests before their return.

In light of the probability of more cases being brought back into school at the start of the next half term, current Covid-19 measures will remain in place. These measures include a reduction in large groups of visitors coming into school when it is in session. For this reason, Remembrance Sunday will not take place; however, there will be the usual flagpole service for our pupils on 11th November.

In addition, the Michaelmas Music Concert on the 19th November will also be cancelled. The House plays will take place, but will only be for a pupil audience and unfortunately parents will be unable to attend.

We will be looking at other events later in the term but hope, as long as Covid-19 numbers are controlled, to be able to host them.

Kind regards,

Ellesmere College, Ellesmere, Shropshire SY12 9AB Tel: 01691 622321 Fax: 01691 623286

www.ellesmere.com

A Woodard School Registered Charity number 1103049 Ellesmere College Ltd is a company, registered in England, no: 5066406